
            STRATFORD UPON AVON AIRGUN LEAGUE               
 

Minutes of the Officers Meeting held on Tuesday 7th July 2020 
on Zoom video conferencing 

  
 

Meeting started 8:00pm. Present: R Groom, W Cemis, N Williams, A Smith, S Ray, J Langford 
 

1. Minutes of last meeting in May were agreed, the only matter arising was the absence of a  
record of all team members’ email addresses for A Smith to allow full communication. Action: JL 
to request details from each Captain 
 
2. Treasurer’s Report (SR)  - after £110 donations to charity from the 4-a-side, Xmas shoot and 
skittles, club stood at a surplus of £601. It was agreed that there would be no further activity this 
season. Action: SR to request an audit from Steve Everett so that a full set of accounts could be 
documented.  

 
3. League Restart Plan - this was the main topic of discussion. R Groom was being led by the 
guidance and actions of NSRA who currently were no permitting any indoor shooting. He would 
keep all Officers informed of changes and discussions so that, once shooting was allowed to 
recommence there could be conversations with venues, since the size of some venues was more 
of a problem. All standard risk assessments were accurate up to Nov/Dec but would all need 
updating to Covid-19 compliant. Action: R Groom to continue to monitor, update & inform.  
 
It was anticipated there would be a 2-part roll out: Stage 1 where NSRA permit indoor shooting 
with mitigation (masks, hand washing, cleaning, no sharing of guns, one painter, no food) and 
social distancing, where individuals across the League could attend practices at a larger venue 
(Wilmcote & Binton Sports & Social) then Stage 2, once individuals felt safe to attend 
competitions, Open competitions, friendly matches, 4-a-side competitions could start.  
 
It was recognised that members would have different responses to their own risk and that, for 
many, the social side of the League was as important as the shooting. Action: J Langford to 
request feedback from each individual member via team Captains as to their feelings about 
returning to shooting. 
 
4. Election of Officers - all Officers were happy to stay in post and meet bimonthly to facilitate a 
return. W Cemis had the proviso that with his new job may come changing availability. 
 
5. Team changes – Adam Clarke would be the new Wilmcote Captain. Action: P Clingan to 
provide contact details to Secretary 
 
6. Venue news – Snitterfield may be keen to host either a new team, or provide an alternative 
venue. 
 
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday 1st September at 8pm via Zoom 
video conferencing. 
 
Meeting ended 9.06pm    SAGL Secretary  Jo Langford  
  


